
HAD clarifies rumours

     In response to rumours circulating on mobile instant messaging
applications, claiming that officials from home affairs will visit the public
with official letters to verify the validity of their personal identification
documents in preparation for the upcoming election, a Home Affairs Department
spokesperson today (July 26) clarified that the claims are totally unfounded
and appealed to the public to stay vigilant.
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